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N E W S L E T T E R 
Sunday, March 25, 1984 

+ 
THANK YOU FOR A WONDERFUL RESPONSE ON BLAN KET SUNDAY! 

On last Sunday our receipts were $825. 00 which will go to Church 
World Service to provide blankets of a quality to serve many pur­
poses for those who are homeless - homeless because of war9 
natural disasters 9 civil strife, etc. This has bGen an excellent 
response and we thank you! 

Ms. Helen Hilderman, Chairman of Church World Service 
Wom e n of the Church 

+ 

A HANDBELL WORKSHOP 
for r1s1ng 4th-12th grade students wi 11 be held on Saturday, 
May 5, from 10:00 a.m. to Noon. It will be necessary to 
pre-register by April 29, so that bell assignments for all 
r i n g_e rs m a y be m ad e • _P _le a s_e .co n t _a ct Mis s S i mo n s i f ..Yo u w o u 1 d 
like to participate (682-3865). 

Trinity Church h~ tried, for -almost two years 
now, to exemplify the proper use of 11 amen 11 as it pertains 
to hymn-singing. We have given it a fair trial; however, 
I perceive the happiness and morale of this our congrega­
tion to be more important overal 1. Therefore, the use of 
amens at the end of all hymns wi 11 be re-instated this 
Sunday, March 25, 1984 . 

Sharon L. Simons, Minister of Music 

CHRISTIAN SYMPATHY 
is expressed to the family of Mr. Michael Eugene Henry for whom the 
Funeral Service of Worship was conducted by the Ministers on Monday 
morning, March 19, 1984, in the Sanctuary. He is the son of Mrs. 
Eugene (Louise W.) Henry and the late Mr. Henry. 
Also, to Mr. Shuford P. Dobson and family upon the death of his 
mot h er ; and to M r . Lo u i s E • S w ans o n and fa mi l y u po n t he d eat h o f h i s 
mother. 

"Blessed are they who die in the Lord." 

THIS THIRD SUNDAY IN LENT 
Junior and Senior High Students who have been studying Worship in 

Church School will assist in the Order of Morning Worship. Following 
the Order~ they and members of the Youth Fellowship will also host the 
reception in the Refectory. 

CO-ORDINATOR OF 2!-4t YEAR OLD NURSERY IS NEEDED 
If a parent or interested person of the 2!-4~ year olds would like to be the 
Co-Ordinator of that age group please call Libby Cline at 544-1024 or Bruce 
Gray at 477-5725. 

C H U R C H F A M I L Y N I G H T 
Sunday, Apri 1 1, 1984 

Covered-Dish Supper in the Refectory, 6:00 p.m. 
Program : Perspective on China - Slides and commentary 

with Laurance D. Kirkland, Jr., Church Parlor, 7:00 p.m. 
Nursery for pre-schoolers. 

O~FICERS MEET THIS SUNDAY NIGHT 
* The Diaconate meets at 7:00 p.m. in the George Matthis Class (upstairs). 
* The Session meets at 7:30 p.m. in the Church Parlor. 

P R I M E T I M E R S 
Catered Luncheon ($3) and Prog·ram, Thursday, March 29, 1984 

Men and Women 55 and older will enjoy lunch and fellowship following the program 
to be presented by Dr. Walter Loehr, a Durham surgeon, who will speak on "Civil 
War Medicines." This is a highly interesting side of the Civil War little known or 
appreciated. You need to register, call the church office (682-3865) right away. 

A bus trip is planned for the April meeting, April 26th. Cost will be 
$15 per person (lunch will be extra). Bus leaves at 8:00 a.m. to visit 
two mountain Episcopal churches near W. Jefferson (foothills of the Blue 
Ridge Parkway) to view frescoes and paintings. Details are printed in last 
week's Newsletter and will be given again. Few seats left, call Frank & 
Agnes Winstead (489-9727) to register. 

COMMUNICANTS CLASS FOR BOYS AND GIRLS 
who wish to unite with the Church at Easter will have their tbird session this 
Sunday afternoon 4:30 in the Sanctuary. 

THE CHRISTIAN EDUCATION COMMITTEE 
will meet next Sunday, April 1st, 1984, 5:00 p.m. in the 
Covenant Life Class (upstairs). Stephen B. Edwards, Chairman. 
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Received on the last Sunday of each month this fund goes to relieve hunger here 
and abroad. A special container is placed in the Narthex for your gift. 25% 
of receipts remain in Durham for Meals-On-Wheels ) 75% goes to the support of 
Orange Presbytery's Nutritional Center in Zaire. St arr Hovis, Chairman. 

, I 

THOSE RESPONSIBLE THIS SU NDAY, March 25, 1984 : 
Infants (Need a Volunteer) ; lt-2-! (Ans el & Susan Pe-ak); 2t-4t (Bill & Terri 

Senter); 4i-5i (Gene & Liz Haley) - Music : Barbara Rodgers 
Children April 1st : Diane & Al lan Goodwln , Tom & Bet ty Beavers, Clark & Sara 
Allen, Jim & Rosalind Grenfell, Jane Thorn. 

GREETING AT THE DOORS: Ed Kell and Frank 0. Winstead 
OFFICE & ACCOUNTING: Mayton E. Betts, Randy Bishop and J. Wesley Covington 
FLOWERS: Mr. & Mrs . Louis E. Swanson RECEPTION: Jr. & Sr. High Fellowships 
ACOLYTES: Megan Bishop, Tyler Brodie, Elizabeth Boon, Jeni Freeman 
USHERS FOR ALL OF MARCH: John Crill, Robb Cadwallader, Carroll G. Pope, James 

Grenfell, Ken Murdough, Roy Averette, Frank H. Barr, Richard Potter, James 
Hoover, Don McCaski 11, Radford Reel. USHERS FOR ALL OF APRIL (being April 1): 
J. Bruce Hoof, in charge. Matt Yarbrough, Larry S. Kerr, Charles T. Peel, Jeff 
Jeffrey, Jr., Tyler Rollins, George Wood, Cole Huckabee, Jim Kell, Fenner Boyd, 
Marvin Aut_~ _ ___ + ~- _,... 

CONGRATULATIONS TO Miss Heather Sue Conklin, daughter of Dr. & Mrs. George Conklin~ 
who has been named a finalist in the National Merit Scholarship Competition. 

KNOWN TO BE IN THE HOSPITAL is Mrs. W. L. (Lorraine) Prid gen (Co. General). Mrs. 
John (Connie) Jarrell is now recuperating at home. We suggest calling the fami­
ly before visiting. Cards and notes are always appreci ated. 

WOMEN OF THE CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING, Monday, March 26th, Noon. Bring sack lunch, 
beverage will be furnished. Mrs .. .. Eileen Mit chell, President. 

1984 SINGLES RETREAT AT CAMP NEW HOPE sponsored by Orange Presbytery will be 
May 18, 19 & 20. Retreat theme: "Singles Celebrating" based on the book, . 
Celebration of Discipline, The Path to Spiri tua l Growth, by Richard Foster . 
For those single since birth, divorced, separ ated, widowed, or those interested 
in singles ministry to explore directions for personal spiritual growth. Child­
care can be provided on Saturday. Staff members are Chris Gellings, Danielle 
Schmechel, Jacob L. Kincaid, Paul A. Mickey, Donald E. Schechel, Carter McGarry. 
Detailed information and registration posted on bulletin board. For information 
you may call Mary Ann Dente, TAPC Corodinator (489-0630). 

WOUID YOU LIKE TO SERVE ON A PARTICULAR. COMMITTEE? Very soon the Session and 
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